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Commissioner’s Statement
Commissioner of Baseball Robert D. Manfred, Jr. said: “We are excited about the A’s plans at Howard 
Terminal, not just for the club, but for their fans, who deserve a first-class venue to support one of 
the most competitive franchises in Major League Baseball. The organization has been consistent 
in their desire to thrive in the city of Oakland and we are glad that those plans are moving forward 
toward the opening of a new ballpark in 2023.”


